
 

 

MT Højgaard Holding A/S 

Knud Højgaards Vej 7 

2860 Søborg 

 

+45 7012 2400 

mthh.dk 

 

CVR 16888419 

 

29. september 2020 

 

 

 

 

Company announcement nr. 15/2020 
 

MT Højgaard Danmark wins tender for new DSB work-
shops 

MT Højgaard Holding’s business unit, MT Højgaard Danmark, has been granted a contract by DSB 
following expiration of the standstill period in DSB’s tender pertaining to workshops for the new 
electric trains to be deployed on regional and national railway lines. The tender is divided into three 
phases, and if MT Højgaard Danmark qualifies for all phases, as expected, the tender’s total value 
amounts to DKK 1.6 billion until the end of 2025. 
 
The tender potentially comprises turnkey contracts for the construction of two workshops with re-
lated infrastructure in Copenhagen and Aarhus as well as conversion and extension of an existing 
workshop in Copenhagen.  
 
The phases of the tender are: 

• Phase 0: Establish cooperation and common targets and enter into cooperation agree-
ment. 

• Phase 1: Cooperation phase aiming to optimise and specify each project’s financials and 
time horizon as well as reduce the risk profile.  

• Phase 2: Turnkey contract including design and execution of each of the three projects. 
 
DSB aims to involve the turnkey contractor early to ensure that the contractor may contribute with 
knowhow and experience concerning time and financial management, prices, delivery times, con-
struction technology etc. 
 
The total budget framework for phase 0 and phase 1 is DKK 20 million. 
 
The tender does not change MT Højgaard Holding’s 2020 guidance, but it will contribute signifi-
cantly to MT Højgaard Danmark’s sustainable long-term development in the coming years. 
 
Further information:  
CEO Morten Hansen and CFO Martin Solberg can be contacted on telephone +45 22 70 93 65. 
 

  


